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	Mayor Promotes Free Metro Holiday Rides in Public Safety Message 

This morning, I joined Mayor & Chair Antonio Villaraigosa, Sheriff Leroy Baca, an LAPD traffic division captain, a downtown restaurant owner, a Metro bus operator and Santa Claus at Union Station to promote free rides on Metro buses and trains offered on Christmas Eve and New Year’s Eve. Our agency is encouraging party-goers and others to take advantage of the free rides that will be offered from 9:00 p.m. to 2:00 a.m. Amplifying the holiday safety message, Mayor Villaraigosa and Sheriff Baca reminded public transit users that if they “See Something, Say Something” regarding suspicious packages and activity in the transit system. Channels 2,4,5,7,9,11 and 52 covered the event along with Metro Network radio and other media outlets. 

Law Enforcement Conducts “Operation Christmas”
Today and tomorrow, December 22nd and 23rd, 2011, the Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department’s Transit Services Bureau will conduct a large scale Crime Suppression Operation. They will utilize numerous teams from various bureaus/units from the Los Angeles County Sheriff’s Department, the Los Angeles County Probation Department and California State Parole Office. The aim of this operation will be to identify and arrest as many lawbreakers as possible on and around the Metro System. This will assist the efforts of the Transit Services Detective Bureau in solving some of our active Part 1 cases, as the involved suspects in these crimes frequently ride the Red, Blue, Green and Purple Line trains as well as all the related bus lines in the area. This type of operation will be repeated periodically throughout the next year.
Metro Red Line Construction Notice

Metro’s Contractor will begin constructing a canopy at the station entrance. Activities include demolition of the plaza slab for construction of foundations, columns, superstructure, utility relocation, pavement reconstruction and landscape restoration.  

The Contractor will begin by installing barricades to create a safe work zone and will conduct an electronic subsurface survey to locate and mark the position and estimate depth of all existing underground utilities.  Demolition will follow.   

WHAT:
Create safe work zone, subsurface and demolition survey

WHEN:
Starting Thursday, December 22, 2011 through approximately May 2012.  The construction work hours are Sunday – Thursday between 9:00 p.m. and 5:00 a.m., possible intermittent day construction activities between the hours of 9:00 a.m. and 3:00 p.m.

WHERE:
Metro Red Line Westlake/MacArthur Park Station entrance on Alvarado Street.

WHAT TO EXPECT:

· During the construction, access to the escalator will be maintained.  
· Normal pedestrian and vehicular travel around the station shall be maintained outside the construction area.

· Temporary 6’ tall fencing will be installed around the perimeter of the station entrance.
· Station elevator access will not be affected due to this work and will remain in operation at all times.

· Pedestrian access will be maintained at all times.

· The construction work will take place within a barricaded work zone.

· Access will be maintained for the Fire Department and emergency responders at all times.
Please click here to view the complete construction notice. 

http://libraryarchives.metro.net/DB_Attachments/111222_MRL_Notice.pdf
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